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arrival at this point in their first journey to 
India. And remembering our dear Mrs. Me' 
Laurin, one sensed the bravely uplifted chin, 
and calm assurance with which she probably 
quieted the anxiety of the two little girls. 
Since those early days, when our Mission' 
aries met everywhere with the distrust and 
suspicion of the natives, what a change has 
been wrought in India, especially in the stat' 
us of womanhood. Everywhere, not only in 
India, everything that we enjoy as women we 
owe to Jesus Christ.

At the conclusion of her address Miss 
Priest was presented with a Jubilee Life Mem' 
bership in the Foreign Society, by Miss Eva 
M. Deans, on behalf of the Young Ladies' 
Circle.

Over eighty members of other East End 
Women's Circles united with us, to enjoy 
the visit of our beloved Miss Priest.

“The Scribe.”
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well. The meeting closed with prayer by the 
pastor, Rev. W. C. Bristol.

Each one present went home, having a 
greater desire to send the gospel to South 
America.
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Yours very sincerely,
Mrs. Geo. Deeg, Secy., 

Port Rowan, Ont., R.R. 1.

MURRAY STREET, PETERBORO
Dear Editor:

We have been interested in reading letters 
from other Circles in the Missionary Link, 
and thought perhaps some one might be glad 
to hear from the Murray Street Church in 
Peterboro, Ontario.

At our March meeting a resolution 
passed that we assume our share towards the 
Jubilee Fund, and that the different groups
meet and decide whether it shall be raised by 
group effort or by individual contributions.

A chart has been prepared containing one 
hundred spaces, each space representing one 
dollar. One of our members kindly volun- 
teered to act as Treasurer of this fund, and 
for each dollar received she covers a space 
with a golden star. She also exhibits the 
charts and reports progress at each meeting.

One of our groups held an antique tea and 
gave the proceeds to the Jubilee Fund. Special 
collections have been taken at two recent 
meetings.

You may also be interested in the success 
of our work plan. The President finds it a 
great help.

We have the circle divided into six groups, 
namely: The India—The Home Missions— 
The Western Missions—The Bolivia—The 
Grande Ligne, and the New Canadians.

Each group arranges for one meeting dur' 
ing the year, planning a program on the work 
of its own field. For instance, the March 
meeting was in the hands of the Bolivia group, 
of which one of the leaders is the mother of 
Mrs. Haddow. This group secured the Rev. 
Johnson Turnbull to give an address.
-"'T’he officers of the Circle and the group 
leaders form the Executive.

LANGTON

The annual Thank'offering meeting of the 
Langton Mission Circle, was held on April 
25, in the church. This occasion is known 
as “Egg Day” when each member of the Circle 
gives one day’s laying of eggs or its equiv' 
aient in money. The response was generous, 
the offering amounting to $24.00 which was 
divided between Home and Foreign Missions.

An interesting programme was provided, in 
which most of the members took part.

The devotional exercises were in charge of 
the president, Mrs. W. O. Bristol, Miss Ida 
Robinson, and Mrs. Chas. Swain. Mrs. G. 
Deeg and Miss Grace Alexander then favored 
us with a duet, “Doing His Will,” after 
which Rev. H. Stillwell, of Toronto, delighted 
the audience with an address on his trip to 
South America. This was very interesting, 
instructive and inspiring, and was thoroughly 
enjoyed by all present. Mrs. Colin Cowan 
and Mrs. Lome Swain then received the of' 
fering, during which Mrs. G. Deeg rendered 
a piano solo.

Mrs. Dr. Nicholson sang an appropriate solo 
and Mrs. Chas. Swain and Mrs. J. Martin 
moved a hearty vote of thanks to Mr. Still' (Continued on page 362)


